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At assembly this week we discussed some important school rules and the reasons for them. The rules we talked about 

are additional to classroom rules and we wanted to take time to explain them to our students. The 

issues discussed at assembly are included below. Please take time to ensure that you and your 

children are both aware of our expectations. 

Phones: Not allowed at school, must be handed into the front office at the start of the day 

and collected at 3:03pm.  They cannot be used until students are back on the bus. If students need 

to make a call during the day, they are able to access the phone at the front office. 

Deodorant: Sprays are not allowed at school because they can cause asthma attacks. Roll on or stick 

deodorants are fine. 

Chewing gum:  Not allowed at school, it ruins carpets, gets caught in shoes, ruins school furniture. 

Playing games on school computers:  We donôt want games clogging up our hard drive space, many games are 

inappropriate at school and they distract students from learning or completing work.  

Hiding another studentôs bag: This is not a funny joke, itôs very upsetting to students when they have no lunch or 

equipment for the rest of the day. 

Yellow line before 8:30am: Students who arrive at school before 8:30 are allowed to put their bags outside their 

Homeroom. Then they need to walk back up in front of the yellow line at the entrance to the library and Room 10. They 

need to play in the central part of the school where there is adequate supervision until the start of the school day. 

Students need to Keep their hands and feet to themselves and treat others with respect. 

Students who receive detentions for uniform, homework or behaviour need to return the detention slips signed by parents 

to Mr Pratley. 

Students out of uniform require a note from parents. 

Term 1 Homeroom Competition   

 The Best Homeroom set up 2017: Was announced at this weekôs assembly. We want to 

promote interesting, welcoming and inviting working environments for our students, to be 

encouraged, motivated and inspired. Teachers and students were asked to make their classrooms 

look good but also to be well organised, in order to maximise learning. Mr Lynn will help Mr Pratley judge the winning 

classroom set up at the end of the term. Prizes include a class trophy and ice creams for winning students. 

Devotions, no more getting even 

with Pig and Pog 

This week during 

devotions we 

watched a short film 

clip about two 

strange plasticine 

characters, called ñPig and Pogò. 

These characters were friends until 

one annoyed the other and suddenly 

they started hurting each other, to the 

point of hurting each other using saws, 

cannons and concentrated sulfuric 

acid! Fortunately they were plasticine 

characters! Mr Pratley used the clip to 

remind us of what Jesus said about 

how we should treat others.  

Matthew 5:38  You have heard that 

it was said ñAn eye for an eye, and a 

tooth for a toothò. But I tell you donôt 

stand up against an evil person. If 

someone slaps you on the right cheek, 

turn to him the other also. If someone 

wants to sue you in court and take 

your shirt, let him have your coat also. 

If someone forces you to go with him 

one mile, go with him two miles. If a 

person asks you for something, give it 

to him. Donôt refuse someone who 

wants to borrow from you. 

We simplified this verse by looking at 
how we should treat both friends and 
enemies.  

Luke 5:35  Love your enemies and 
be good to them. Lend without 
expecting to be paid back. Then you 
will get a great reward and you will be 
the true children of God in Heaven. 

Middle School Prayer Time:  

Started this Monday in Room 

9 at recess. All Middle School 

students and Homeroom 

teachers are welcome to come 

along. It is expected that those 

students involved in ñOutreach,ò attend 

Prayer Time. We use this time to pray 

and ask God to use us as we bring 

Godôs message to the Junior School 

and other public schools later in the 

year.  

Middle School Homework Club: 
Will be held on Mondays 

and Thursdays in Room 

8. There are school 

computers available! 

If your child canôt get homework done 

at home or needs some help with their 

homework, encourage them to attend 

Homework Club. Itôs much better than 

getting a homework detention! 

This year Homework club will be run 

by Mrs Little. If students need specific 

help with Indonesian pronunciation 

and practice, she is an expert in our 

LOTE language.   

Thank you Mrs Little! 

NEWSLETTER 

I love the saying:  ñThe older I get 
the better I was.ò 

So many people reflect wistfully 
upon what they see as ñthe good 
old daysò. 

The truth is that the past does not 
have the good old days.  They 
were just as bad as our current 
days.  There is little difference 
between the hedonistic days of 
ancient Rome, to the roaring 
1920ôs in Sydney, to what is going 
on in our world today. 

Human kind in all forms and stages 
of civilisation displays the 
symptoms of our collective 
disease.  The planless, day to day, 
fatalistic attitude toward life;  the 
erosion of moral integrity on a 
mass scale; the loss of modesty 
and common decency; the 
debasing and commercialisation of 
sex; the challenge to all organised 
human life posed by violence, 
crime, delinquency, class and 
mass hatred are just a random 
sampling of signs of the sickness 
of society; both in yesterday as 
well as today, and we can expect it 
tomorrow. 

The barbarism of our current time, 
despite our amazing technologies 
and information advances, is the 
more appalling because so many 
people are not really appalled by it.  
We think we are ñadvancedò but 
not much has changed since 
Roman days. 

There is a vast uneasiness in the 
world.  Something is wrong. 

Behind the remarkably placid 
masks of faces we see every day 
on the streets and in our 
businesses and schools there lies 
a world of twisting souls, living with 
frustration and the fear of failure 
and meaninglessness;  a world 
without rudders, without any real 
sense of ultimate direction. 

Life should be better.  It can be.  
That is why the message of Jesus 
Christ has never failed to change 
the individual when we believe in 
him and follow his teachings.  The 
Jesus idea is that you and I seek 
God and his righteousness and 
forsake our own wrongful ways so 
that we might have true life.  It is a 
mysterious concept compared to 
what our society has conditioned 
us to think; but over 2000 years 
people have put the Jesus idea 
into effect.  It has changed them; 
changed their families; and 
changed much society.  However, 
it only happens when the individual 
decides to adopt it. 

Want to try the Jesus idea?  Find 
out what it is all about by reading 
four (4) sections of your Bible—
Matthew, Mark, Luke and John. 

It is not a complex idea, it works.  
Heed Jesusô words and put them 
into effect.  Surprise yourself. 

God loves you and so do I.  

Rodney Lynn,  Principal 

COFFS HARBOUR CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

NO.3, 16 FEBRUARY, 2017 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE 2017 
SCHOOL SWIMMING CHAMPIONS! 

MEET OUR THREE YEAR 12 FLYING 
ACES.  THEY COULD FLY A PLANE 
BEFORE THEY COULD DRIVE A CAR. 

17/2 YEARS 9 TO 11  
    TEXTILE WORKSHOP 
20-24/2  YEAR 6 RAD WEEK 
21/2 ZONE SWIMMING CARNIVAL  
     MACLEAN 
22/2 YEAR 11 BIOLOGY EXCURSION 
     ñLOCAL ECOSYSTEM STUDYò 
22/2 YEARS 9/10 PARENT 

INFORMATION NIGHT 
23/2 YEAR 12 FOOD TECH—NORCO 
23/2 YEAR 6 OSSA 
24/2 YEARS 9-12 FOCUS DAY 
 
 

226 Bonville Station Road, Bonville NSW 2450   |   Phone: 02 6653 4000   |   admin@coffsccs.nsw.edu.au   |   www.coffsccs.nsw.edu.au 



PAGE 2 COFFS HARBOUR CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

 

Family and Community Services Scholarship 

You may be eligible to apply if you are: 

¶ Studying in Year 10, 11 or 12 at a 
NSW high school, and 

¶ A social housing tenant or applicant, or 

¶ Receiving private rental assistance, or 

¶ Living in crisis/supported 
accommodation or out-of-home care. 

Find out more and visit  

www.facs.nsw.gov.au/education to apply 
online today. 
Applications close 7 pm, Friday, 24 February. 

Do you have a sibling whom you would like to 
commence at our Junior, Middle or Senior School in 
2018? 
 
It is vital you make contact with either Mrs Jacqui 
Herd at the Junior School on 66526433 for 
Kindergarten to Year 5, or Mrs Jenny Worthy at the 
Middle/Senior School on 
66534000 for Years 6 to 11 
prior to Friday, 24 
February, 2017. 
 
Please do not leave this for 
another day because if you 
make contact after this date, 
it may be necessary for us to 
put you on a waiting list due 
to the very high demand we 
have for places. 
 

Term 1 Holidays 
8 April to 23 April, 2017. 
 
Term 2 
Monday, 24 April to Friday, 23 June 
Term 2 Holidays 
24 June to 16 July, 2017 
 
Term 3 
Monday, 17 July to Friday, 22 September, 2017 
Term 3 Holidays 
23 September to 8 October 
 
Term 4 
Monday, 9 October to 
Middle Schoolð5 December 
Senior Schoolð6 December 

 

Congratulations  to the following students who are the 2017 

School Age Swimming Champions: 

  

Great job everyone on a fantastic 2017 Carnival. 

We will be praying for you next week as you and your team 

mates as you compete at the Zone Swimming Carnival in 

Maclean next Tuesday. 

 .ƻȅǎ DƛǊƭǎ 

мн tǊƛƳŀǊȅ bƛǳǘŀƻ [ƭƻȅŘ [ƛ[ŜŜ 5ŀǾƛǎ 

мн {ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ {ŀƳǳŜƭ .ŜŎƪŜǧ ¢ŀȊŀƭƛŀ [ƻƻƴŜ 

мо Iǳƻƴ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜǘƻƴ Wŀȅƭŀ /Ǌƻǎǎ 

мп !ǎƘƭŜȅ {ŎƘŜƭƭŜƴōŜǊƎŜǊ [ƛƭȅ tŜƴƎŜƭƭȅ 

мр Yȅ {ǳƭƭƛǾŀƴ {ƘŜƪƛƴŀƘ tƘƛǇǇǎ 

мс {ŀƳǳŜƭ {ŎƘŜƭƭŜƴōŜǊƎŜǊ !ƴƛƭƛ [ƭƻȅŘ 

мт {ŀƳǳŜƭ tŜƴƴȅ wŀŎƘŜƭ {ƳƛǘƘ 

му /ƻǊōŜƴ /ƻƭƭŀǊŘ !ƳōŜǊ aŀƘŀǊ 

BELLINGEN FOOTBALL CLUB 
SOCCER REGISTRATION FOR 

2017 
 

2017 Soccer season kicks off at 
the beginning of April.  Online 
registrations are now open. 
 
Registration and payment is 
online at 
www.myfootballclub.com.au 
 
Check the club website at 
www.bellingenfc.com.au for all 
2017 registration fees. 
You can also register at Connell 
Park on 18 February between 10 

am to 12 noon or on                
Wednesday, 22 February at 
the Gelato bar between 4 and 
6 pm. 
 
SCHOOL BASKETBALL 

 
If you are a boy in Year 7 or 8 
and keen to play school              
basketball in 
the Friday 
evening 
competition, 
contact 
Sportz            
Central to 
join a team. 
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You can learn to fly at our school.  Interested?  Ask Mrs Worthy in the school office for an expression of interest form and 
a costings sheet.  Coffs Harbour Christian Community School students get flying lessons at 50% discount to everyone 
else. 

You can start at 14 years of age but you must be at least 15 years to get your Pilot Certificate.  Boys and girls can fly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Interviewer:   What is your current flying level? 

Joshua: I have achieved my pilots certificate, completed my cross-country/navigation endorsements and 
currently learning to fly a microlight. 

Timothy: Solo. 

Jolits: Pilot Certificate. 

 

Interviewer: How long have you been learning to fly with the school? 

Joshua: I have been learning to fly since 2014 and loved every minute of it to this day. 

Timothy: 1.5 years 

Jolits: 2 years 

 

Interviewer: What is it about flying that you see as your best achievement? 

Joshua: Achieving my first solo flight was a very big reward for my efforts.  However, it was not until I had 
achieved my Navigation Endorsement, allowing me to travel anywhere around Australia, that I 
realised how awesome the opportunity and my achievement was. 

Timothy: I see my first solo as one of my greatest achievements, but also, just growing in my confidence 
and ability. 

Jolits: Flying my first solo on my 16th birthday. 

 

Interviewer: How old were you when you started to learn to fly? 

Joshua: I was 15 years old when I first started to fly and I was solo months before I got my ñLsò. 

Timothy: 16 

Jolits: 14 years 6 months 

 

Interviewer: What is the instructor (Mark) like? 

Joshua: Mark is a great guy.  He is both friendly and direct with his teaching and instructs in a very 
professional manner.  He is patient and able to quickly control any situation a student (like myself) 
might place us in.  His knowledge of air law and the environment is extremely vast and has aided 
me and all the other students, in gaining our qualifications, making us the best and safest pilots we 
can be. 

Timothy: Mark knows how to get the best out of someone.  He can seem strict sometimes, but always in a 
way that is helpful to you.  He has helped me grow greatly with my flying. 

Jolits: He is a very nice man and strict when he needs to be.  He likes to have a joke but is very serious 
about his flying. 

*ÏÓÈÕÁ 7ÁÒÄ 4ÉÍÏÔÈÙ !ÅÂÉ *ÏÌÉÔÓ 3ÁÍÕÅÌ 


